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SUBURBAN LIBRARY COOPERATIVE

44750 Delco Blvd
Sterling Heights, Michigan 48313

Board Meeting

December 18, 2008
I. The meeting was called to order at 7:04 p.m. at the office of the Suburban Library Cooperative by 


Mark Wollenweber, Chairperson.


Trustees present:
Diane Barr (Armada), Barbara Brown (Clinton-Macomb), 





Dick Runels (MacDonald), Michael Keith (Roseville), Ron Black (Shelby), 




Mark Wollenweber (St. Clair Shores), Nancy Todorovich (Sterling Heights), 




Frank Pasternak (Warren)
    Excused:

Frank Sosnowski (Harper Woods)


Staff present:

Sharon W Hupp (Suburban Library Cooperative)






Darlene Radcliffe (Suburban Library Cooperative)

II. Approval of the Agenda.
Add Agenda Item VII. B. Objectives of the SLC Director. 

Runels motioned to approve the amended Agenda, supported by Barr. Motion carried.
III. Approval of the Minutes.

          Agenda Item VI. D. Finance Committee Report add “Proprietary” to the last paragraph: 
“Most of the Proprietary Accounts”

Motion made by Black to approve the amended November 20, 2008 Minutes, supported by Runels. Motion carried.

IV. Member Library concerns. 
MPL received five initial architect bids, and then narrowed the search to three bids.  The Board approved a local architect, Thompson Phelan, for the roughly 3,000 square foot addition.
V. Public Participation.


None.
VI. Action Items.
A. Approval of the Bills 
Runels moved to approve the November bills, supported by Pasternak.  Motion carried.

B. Budget Report
The General Fund shows a deficit mainly due to state aid not being received.  Payroll for the sorters is being charged under the Delivery Account.  Professional Services should be accrued monthly.
Motion made by Black to receive and file the Budget Report, seconded by Pasternak.  Motion carried.
C. Investment Report
Depreciation, Maintenance and Catalog accounts need to be displayed as amortized items each month.

Motion made by Runels to receive and file the Investment Report, seconded by Pasternak.  Motion carried.

D. Finance Committee Report
Chase Bank interest rates are low.  The Finance Committee would like to start using Comerica Bank, but the Board had previously voted against using Comerica Bank.  
Motion made by Brown to investigate Comerica Bank CD interest rates and remove them from the “do not use” list, Barr seconded.  Motion Carried

Ambassador Capital Management interest rate was 2.40 and now they are down to 1.39.  Our sweep account at Fifth Third is .249 paid only on the savings portion, not on the checking account portion. CDs are accruing higher interests rates; therefore, we may need to use the Ambassador money Market funds to pay the RFID in January. 

Motion made by Runels to receive and file the Finance Committee report, seconded by Keith.  Motion carried.

E. EnvisionWare 
SirsiDynix Enterprise is a new faceted search product that becomes the foundation for a range of user experience solutions, featuring industry-first fuzzy search technology, highly efficient search index updating, intuitive user interfaces, powerful finding aids, consortia support, deep integration with SirsiDynix integrated library systems and next-generation OPAC functionality.

The Shared Technology Committee and Council recommended the purchase of SirsiDynix Enterprise.  There is a discount of $10,020 for the first year of service if ordered by the end of December 2008, bringing the cost down to $17,320.  The annual license fee, beginning in 2010, will be approximately $25,000.  Enterprise can be canceled as it is not a purchased item.
Motion made by Pasternak to approve the purchase of  SirsiDynix Enterprise by the end of December 2008 to allow the discount of $10,020 for one year of service to bring the cost down to $17,320, seconded by Brown.  Motion carried.

Board has requested Hupp to review the budget and the effects on the Proprietary Budget.

F. Delivery Bins

Mark Wollenweber congratulated the SLC staff for pitching in and running the delivery system during this transition.  Sorting is still in the SLC offices and is now being completed by three part-time sorters.  The funds for the sorters are coming out of the Delivery Fund. Red Hot Delivery is a local delivery company that is providing trucks and drivers for the two routes and delivering the bins.
Motion made by Brown to approve the contract to Red Hot Delivery as the interim delivery company to deliver bins and authorize the extension through January 31, 2009, seconded by Barr.  Motion carried.

A new Delivery Request for Proposal needs to go out with an end date of January 2, 2009.  The RFP will just be for delivery of bins, not sorting. Hupp is requesting that a special Board Meeting be called in the middle of January to approve a new delivery company.

Hupp is working with an interior designer to redesign the training room space to include a sorting area here at SLC separate from the training room.

CMPL has submitted an invoice for payment.  When Trinity Delivery failed to complete delivery services, CMPL had ninety bins waiting for delivery.  CMPL opted to hire a local moving company for one day to move their materials before SLC took over delivery.  The Board appreciates CMPL sending two volunteers to assist SLC in sorting books for two days.  The Board would also like to acknowledge that this was not proper procedure, but the Board also understands the need to act quickly to get the items moved.
Motion made by Black to approve the payment of $256.25 to CMPL, seconded by Runels.  Motion carried.
G. Macomb Library for the Blind and Physically Handicapped (MLBPH)
Anne Seurynck, Foster, Swift, Collins & Smith reviewed the Library for the Blind and Physically Handicapped and sent the Board a memo with five areas of concern. Before SLC proceeds, the Board would like to know how much it is going to cost SLC in lawyer services to complete this agreement and to prepare an Employee Lease Agreement.      
VII. Information Items.
A. Automation Report
RFID Project is moving along.  TPL, SHL & SBL have received workstations and are tagging their materials.
Troy Public Library submitted their official letter of withdrawal from the Suburban Library Cooperative Shared Automation System starting June 1, 2009.  Troy Public Library will still be a part of the Suburban Library Cooperative, but not part of the Automaton System.

B.  Objectives of the SLC Director 
Agenda Item tabled for the next Board Meeting.

VIII. Next meeting date 

The next Board Meeting is Thursday, January 29, 7:00 p.m. at the Suburban Library Cooperative.
IX. Adjournment



Pasternak moved to adjourn at 9:15 p.m., supported by Todorovich.  Motion carried.







Respectfully submitted:







Nancy Todorovich, 






Secretary
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